COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

December 12, 2012 
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors 

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
Requesting Approval to Enter Into Mitigation Agreements Related to the Zoo Interchange Reconstruction Project with the State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation.
POLICY

County Board approval is required to authorize the use of funds for specified purposes.

BACKGROUND

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will begin the initial stages of reconstructing the Zoo Interchange in early 2013.  Milwaukee County Trunk Highways, along with other municipal roadways, will be impacted by the activities undertaken by WisDOT.  For the purposes of mitigating traffic impacts in various locations, WisDOT and the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) would like to enter into various agreements to address these impacts.  Under the agreement, Milwaukee County will perform necessary activities of planning, coordination and staffing services for mitigation activities needed in the affected area.  The State will reimburse Milwaukee County for these activities.  These agreements generally are in effect for two years while work is performed.  
The first agreement for $50,000 has been presented to MCDOT to mitigate traffic impacts in the area of I-94 and I-894 from Lincoln Avenue on the south Underwood Parkway on the west, Burleigh Road on the north and 70th Street on the east.  It is anticipated that future contracts will likely be presented to the Department for other areas within the boundaries of the Zoo Interchange project as work becomes necessary. Future contracts are estimated to be of similar amounts of approximately $50,000 each.  Since these agreements are presented to the Department with limited advanced notice, the Department is seeking Board approval to enter into these agreements when necessary so work can be performed without delay to the project or impact to the community.  
RECOMMENDATION

For the purposes of executing the first Zoo Interchange mitigation agreement of $50,000 and future agreements without delay, the Department of Transportation is requesting that County Board provide authorization to the Interim Director to enter into mitigation agreements and incur expenses not-to-exceed $300,000 with reimbursement by WisDOT. The Department will report annually on actual expenses incurred and reimbursements received related to mitigation work performed.  
Approved by:

___________________________

Brian Dranzik, Interim Director

Department of Transportation 

Cc:
Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive


Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors


Pat Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services


Craig Kammholz, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS

Pam Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Office of the Comptroller 

